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October 2021
Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,

Thank you so much for your faithfulness to prayerfully and financially support
our family! We enjoyed a wonderful end to the summer and can’t believe that fall is
now in full swing. Over the last few weeks our deputation meetings have taken us to
GA, DE, NC, SC, and IN. We are so thankful for safety on the road and for so many
opportunities to preach, sing, and present our ministry. It is both exciting and humbling
to get to be a small part of any church’s missions family. We are grateful for every one
of the churches and individuals that God has allowed us to partner with, both
prayerfully and financially!

We are praising God for several people that we’ve seen accept Christ over the
last few weeks! We've also seen several young people surrender to God’s will for their
lives and we are excited to see what God will do with each of them. This summer God
gave us the opportunity to preach to and challenge over 500 young people for the
cause of world evangelism. We are praying that God will take those small, planted
seeds and grow them for His glory! We already have several youth mission camps and
conferences scheduled all over the country in 2022. Please continue to help us pray
that God will raise up more laborers for His harvest!

Last week we were blessed to attend Macedonia World Baptist Missions’
annual conference. This is always one of our favorite conferences to attend. The time
spent with so many fellow Macedonia missionaries was wonderful and we gleaned so
much from all of the preaching, singing, and missionary testimonies. We are so
thankful to be blessed with such a wonderful mission board! Dr. Caudill and all of the
MWBM family have been such a huge help and a blessing to our family and we thank
God for them!

Please continue to pray for Kelly and the kids as they homeschool on the road.
They are all doing very well and we thank God for His blessings! Logan was gifted a
Martin guitar a couple of weeks ago by one of our supporting pastors and we are
amazed at how quickly he is learning to play. Luke has been a huge blessing playing the
piano whenever he can be a help and Leah is now learning to play the mandolin. We
are so grateful for the gift of music that He has blessed our children with and we love
to see them use those gifts for the Lord!

Please continue to pray for us as we continue the ministry of deputation.
Please pray for the remainder of our support to come in quickly! We will spend the
next few weeks in missions conferences in WV, VA, NY, and GA so we covet your
prayers for safety and for God to have His touch on our family.

Thank you again for your faithful prayers and support!

Nathan, Kelly, Luke, Logan,wand Leah Saunders




